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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WAaHIH•TOH 



PENNSYLVANIA A VENUE DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 

425 THIRTEENTH STREET N.W. WASHINGTON D.C. 20004 

Charles Leppert, Jr., Esquire 
Special Assistant for Legislative Affairs 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Charlie: 

September 16, 1975 

This is a brief follow-up on my telephone call this 
morning regarding the Corporation's pending legislation before 
Mr. Taylor's Subco11111ittee. The mark-up session on H.R. 7743 
{to amend the PADC Act to authorize operating funds including 
this fiscal year's S&E appropriation) has been moved up from 
October 7th to this Friday, September 19th. As you know from 
contacts with Interior Conmittee staff, the Conmittee is consider­
ing amending the bill to include some authorization of funding 
for implementation of the plan. This would not conflict with 
what we have been advised is the President's program, but there 
now appears to be insufficient time to get an administration­
approved capital authorization bill before the Co11111ittee. {For 
your information, I have enclosed a copy of the Corporation's 
draft proposed bill and our recent letter of transmittal to the 
Director of OMB). 

Although Chairman Taylor and other Subconmittee members 
have also repeatedly expressed an interest in knowing the 
Administration's position regarding the Corporation and the plan, 
Mr. Skubitz, as sponsor of H.R. 7743, has the most pressing need 
to be advised before the mark-up session this Friday. Because we 
are operating under a continuing resolution, it is critical that 
the bill not be tied up because of disagreement over amending it 
to authorize a measure of implementation funding. The Co11111ittee, 
while aware of our S&E problem, is loath to postpone the broader 
issue of authorizing some capital funds because it is under pressure 
from owners of distressed property in the development area. Owners 
of property, such as the Willard Hotel, are urging action which will 
give them assurance of some concrete relief in the near future from 

· the effects of the plan's moratorium provision. In addition, of 
course, the Convnittee wishes to consider general authorizing language 
because recent hearings have focused the issues, and an appropriate 
legislative vehicle is presently at hand. .. 
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Not wishing to belabor the point at the expense of your 
time, I would like to stress the urgency of advising Mr. Skubitz 
of Administration policy before Friday. As there seems limited 
time for written co11111unication, I ask that you call Mr. Skubitz 
to discuss his concerns, if that is at all appropriate. 

Thanks for your time and attention to this matter. 

Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

~/-r y:d!L 
Peter T. Meszoly 
General Counsel 
























































